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Koon, Nancy

From: Pam Oldham <pamoldham@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, March 21, 2022 2:07 PM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Subject: Dischage Permit Number AR 0053210  AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr Kahn, 
   I am writing to you to ask that you to deny approval of the Paradise Valley sewage treatment facility 
on Roland Cutoff Road, Roland, AR.   This treatment facility would flow into Mill Bayou which is a 
stagnant body of water.  Mill Bayou tends to flood and this would be cause problems for land owners 
and potentially wild life.  The developer eventually wants to build over 400 houses and I don't see how 
Mill Bayou can with stand that increase of water/sewage.  
 
 There are other issues that would make this development of over 400 houses detrimental to this 
area.  One of them would be the increase of traffic on Highway 300 which is the only road to use to 
get to Little Rock, AR. Highway 300 is a narrow two lane road that is already handling many cars, 
bicycles, farm equipment a day.  Also, there is no public transportation available out here. 
 
I appreciate your attention to this matter and ask that you deny this permit. 
Sincerely, 
Pam Oldham 
15702 Woodstone Dr 
Roland, AR 72135 
pamoldham@yahoo.com 
March 21, 2022 


